COMUNE DI LIMBIATE

Dear citizens,

I feel the need to share with you all the unbearable situation of 1550 users out
of 2200 not paying school lunch service for their children. Among the defaulters there are
people really unable to pay but there are also those who can pay and do not!

These are the ones who damage the Council with a debt of € 242.00,00.

I strongly believe that the school lunch is a very educational and growing moment for
our children that give them the opportunity to share the experience of being together over
the school desks out of then teaching time.

It is therefore my personal will, supported by all the Council Members, to grant all our
children with this opportunity. At the same time, parents will and responsibility must be
proved by paying all their outstanding debts and support us in granting this right.

All of the above, despite unsuccessful repeated requests through letters and
messages,we have to introduce urgent changes to school lunch service.

In consideration that the payment system is ruled on a pre-paid base, THE BALANCE
MUST BE ALWAYS POSITIVE.

The new school regulations provide that:

1. Anyone having a negative balance up to € 250,00 must pay the debt and return the
balance to positive before April 30*, 2018 (one payment)

2. Anyone having a negative balance exceeding €250,00 has either the possibility to pay
the total amount or as follows: first payment within April 30*", 2018 - second payment
within May 26%,2018.

In the event that the second opportunity is chosen, an application form request must
be personally submitted to Servizi Educativi within April 18", 2018.
Office working time: Monday - wednesday from 9.00 to 12.00 and from 16.45 to 18.00
Tuesday - thursday - friday from 9.00 to 12.00

Terms of payment are unchanged:

— Sportello Unico al Cittadino . Via Monte Bianco 2 (COMUNE)
monday - wednesday from 9.00 to 19.00
tuesday - thursday from 9.00 to 13.00
friday - saturday from 9.00 to 12.00
(only card payment accepted)

— Usual payment points ( list available on Comune di Limbiate web site..
www.comune.limbiate.mb.it - refezione scolastica servizi online)

Starting from May,2nd anyone having outstanding payments will not receive school
lunch at lunch time and will have to ask the Head Teacher for the authorization to leave the
school during lunch time and come back for afternoon lessons.

I wish to remind you that those families who are not in the position to support
payments can adress a request to Comune di Limbiate Welfare Dept.

Sincerely




